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Best wishes from the staff and governors ~ we wish you all a very

~ School reopens on Tuesday 25 April 2017 ~

Save the date!

Thu 4 May 2017
Mon 15 May 2017
Tue 16 May 2017
Wed 17 May 2017
Mon 22 May 2017
Mon 22 May 2017
Wed 24 May 2017
Wed 24 May 2017
Fri 26 May 2017
Tue 6 Jun 2017

7 to 9 Jun 2017
Fri 9 Jun 2017

Reception and Year 1 ~ Dental Survey in school

Class Photos & Year 6 Leavers' Photos

Class 1 visit to Skipton Town Hall Museum

Y3/4 & Y5/6 Cricket Festival at SCS (selected pupils)

Class 1 Talking Tables Workshop for Parents ~ 9.00 to 10.30am
Year 4 Eshton Grange Parents’ Meeting in school at 6.30pm
Class 1 Walk in Lothersdale Park/Woods ~ bring wellies!

¥5/6 SCS Forensic Science Murder Mystery (selected pupils)
School breaks up at 3.15pm

New reception weekly transition visits start at 1.00pm

Year 4 Residential Visit to Eshton Grange

Wear purple for JIA (Juvenile Idiopathic Arthritis) ~ Pupil
Fundraiser

Year 1 Phonics Screening Week

¥3/4 & Y5/6 Rounders Festival at SCS (selected pupils)

¥5/6 Workshop in school ~ 'How the human heart works'

]

w/c 12 Jun 2017
Wed 14 Jun 2017
Thu 15 Jun 2017
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Mon 19 Jun 2017
Tue 20 Jun 2017
Thu 22 Jun 2017
w/c 26 Jun 2017
Tue 27 Jun 2017
Wed 28 Jun 2017
Thu 29 Jun 2017
Thu 29 Jun 2017
Thu 29 Jun 2017
Sat 1 Jul 2017
Mon 3 Jul 2017
Tue 4 Jul 2017
Wed 5 July 2017
Thu 6 Jul 2017
Mon 10 Jul 2017
Tue 11 Jul 2017
Tue 11 Jul 2017
Thu 13 Jul 2017
Fri 14 Jul 2017
Fri 14 Jul 2017
Wed 19 Jul 2017
Wed 19 Jul 2017
Wed 19 Jul 2017
Thu 20 Jul 2017
Thu 20 Jul 2017
Fri 21 Jul 2017

Parent Forum ~ Class 3 & Class 4 ~ 9.00am

New Reception Parents’ Welcome Evening

Parent Forum ~ Class 1 & Class 2 ~ 9.00am

Arts Week (Woodland Theme)

Y1/2 Mini Olympics at South Craven School ~ 4.00 to 6.00pm
Year 5 Day at SCS

Year 6 Transition Day at Skipton Girls' High School

Year 6 Transition Day at Ermysteds Grammar School
Cultural Awareness Day in school

LSA Town Hall Fayre, Skipton

Year 6 Induction Day at SCS (Day 1)

Year 6 Induction Day at SCS (Day 2)

South Craven School Open Evening ~ Sept 2018 Intake ~ 6.00pm
Sports Day ~ 1.30pm

Year 6 ~ Bikeability Training

Year 6 ~ Bikeability Training

New Reception Transition/Parents’ School Lunch at 12 noon
Reserve Sports Day ~ 1.30pm

All Extended Schools Clubs finish

Last Class 2 Swimming Lesson

Year 6 Leavers' Lunch

Year 6 Leavers' Concert (dress rehearsal)~ 2.00pm

Year 6 Leavers’ Concert ~ 7.00pm

Class 1 & Class 2 Leavers' Disco ~ 6.00 to 7.15pm

Class 3 & Class 4 Leavers' Disco ~ 7.30 to 8.45pm

School breaks up at 3.15pm

Deadlines & Reminders for w/c 24 April 2017

Mon -

School closed for staff training

- Deadline for payment of voluntary contributions for summer first half ~ Class 2
swimming lessons

Tue -

School reopens for the summer term

- LSA Meeting in school at 7.30pm ~ Everyone Welcome!

Wed -

Class 3 & Class 4 ~ Chance to Shine Cricket sessions start

- Class 1 Walk in Lothersdale Park/Woods ~ bring wellies!

Thu -
Fri -

Y3/4 Maths Challenge at SCS (selected pupils)
Deadline for return of Dental Survey reply slip (Rec & Y1 selected pupils)

- Class 3 deadline for Swimming Awards reply slip and payment
- Class 2 Swimming Lessons
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EXTENDED SCHOOLS' ACTIVITIES ~ w/c 24 April 2017

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday
Ukulele Club Board Games & Netball Dodgeball
10.25 to Jigsaws 12.25 - 8.15 - 9.00am
SCHOOL 10.55am 8.20 - 8.50am 1.00pm Jewellery &
CLOSED FOR Glee Club Tag Rugby First Aid & Puppet
STAFF 12.25 - 12 55pm 3.15 - 4.15pm Heart Start Making

TRAINING | Gardening Club | Drama KS1 & KS2 | 3.15 - 4.15pm 1225 -
3.15 - 4.00pm 3.30 - 4.30pm Supersports 12.55pm

Jump Rope 3.15-4.15pm | Rugby Tots
3.15 - 4.00pm 3.15 - 4.00pm
Get Groovy Football
3.15 - 4.15pm 3.15 - 4.15pm
Woolcraft
3.15 - 4.15pm

School  Council  Shelterbox
Presentation and Tea Party

On Monday 3 April 2017, we
were lucky enough to be invited
to the Shelterbox presentation
at Glusburn School.

Seven children sang our
Shelterbox song and we
received a certificate for our
school to celebrate all the
money that we have raised for
Shelterbox. Margot, Poppy and Lily all took part in an art competition and won book
tokens. We had an amazing experience.

By Amelia West ~ Year 5

What's Happening in the Classroom and Beyond?

"Your Chance to Shine' Talent Show ~ Ultimate Final

The ultimate final took place on Friday 7 April 2017 after this week's edition of the Friday
News was published. The full details of the final and winners will be in included in the
next Friday News after the Easter holidays. Well done to Tess, Gracie and Hannah in Year
6 who have organised the whole event.
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Decorated Egg Competition
. We have had a great time today decorating our eggs and the children have had

some fantastic and original ideas. Well done to those children who won a prize
@ for the best decorated egg in their year group.
99 ¥ P

Class 1 ~ Easter Celebrations

Class 1 have had an exciting week getting ready for Easter. On Wednesday they did an

Easter Egg trail in the park to find clues and work out the puzzle, which led the children
—T to the school garden where the found golden chocolate

bunnies and shiny mini-eggs!

Yesterday we had
two surprise
visitors in Class 1
and the children
were very excited.

'Pepsi’ and ‘Shirli’
are two lambs, who
came to visit Class
1 with Mrs
McGarrell. In the afternoon the children did a writing
session all about lambs based on what they had learnt
that morning.

Thank you to Mrs McGarrell for taking the time out of
her busy lambing schedule to bring the lambs into
school to show the children.

Class 2 ~ Cookery

Class 2 have really enjoyed their cookery
lessons this term. They have learnt new
skills such as safe chopping techniques, put
their maths knowledge into practice when
weighing and measuring ingredients and
made a selection of sweet and savoury
recipes to share with their families at
home. There have been lots of favourite
recipes but 'Hot Frogs' and pitta pockets
with hummus were popular.

This week they have all taken home an

Easter biscuit and we hope you enjoyed it! A very big thank you goes to Mrs Burgess and
Mrs Severs who are dedicated to ensuring that the children have an exciting learning
experience every week and hope that you enjoy the individual recipe booklets that they
have kindly made for all the children.

Lothersdale Primary School © Friday Newsletter © Page 4 of 17



Class 3 ~ Swimming Lessons

Class 3 swimming lessons have now finished and a letter has been sent out via bookbags
today regarding swimming awards. Please ensure the reply slip is returned on Friday 28
April 2017 and ensure the appropriate payment has been made via your Parentpay account
prior to returning the reply slip to school.

Class 3 ~ Spelling Bee Challenge

Well done to the children in Class 3 who have designed their own 'Spelling Challenge’l Miss
Gallagher was very impressed with the children’s enthusiasm for learning and their desire
to be able to spell all the words on the Year 3/4 statutory spelling lists. A letter has gone
home today from Miss Gallagher explaining what the children have decided upon and we
would all appreciate parents support at home to help the children achieve their goals.

Year 4 Residential Visit to Eshton Grange

Please remember that the payment for Eshton Grange is on ParentPay for parents/carers
of children in Year 4 to pay in to on an ad-hoc basis to help ease the costs. Please note
that payment for this visit is not a voluntary contribution and the deadline for full
payment is 19 May 2017.

Details of the visit and the parental consent form will be sent out after the Easter break.
Please note that the parent information evening will be held in school on Monday 22 May
2017 at 6.30pm.

Year 6 Crucial Crew Visit ~ Monday 3 April 2017

Our Year 6 children enjoyed a fantastic day
out at Eshton Grange on Monday with children
from other local schools. Using the outdoor
swimming pool, we learnt how to keep ourselves
safe around open water, and were given the
opportunity to rescue someone in distress
using a rope, a pole or a plastic bottle.

Our next workshop, which focused on anti-
social behaviour, required the acting skills of
Oliver, Ben and Ty. They took on the roles of
three school friends who scrawled graffiti on
a wall whilst truanting from school. Some of us were shocked to learn that the boys would
have been given a criminal record for such behaviour.

A film clip on railway safety gave us food for thought - did you know that it takes 1.6 miles
for a high speed train to brake as it approaches the station? This distance is the
equivalent of twenty two premiership football pitches laid end to end.

Northern Powergrid detailed the action we should take in the case of a gas leak, and
outlined the dangers associated with electricity sub-stations.
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The fire brigade ran a session which clearly informed us of the necessary actions to be
taken in the case of a house fire, and representatives from the National Parks explained
how to stay safe on a day out in the countryside, teaching us how to make a sling from the
clothing we were wearing! Our day was drawn to a close, as we considered the rules
associated with the safe use of the internet.

Well done to Nyima and Ty who won prizes for the posters they designed in school. What
an informative and interesting day we had!

We currently have outstanding contributions for this visit. If you have not yet
contributed towards your child's visit and still wish to do so, please ensure payment is
made by return to enable us to finalise the costs.

Class 4 Tag Rugby Tournament at South Craven School ~ Thursday 6 April 2017

Well done to our amazing ¥5/6 Tag Rugby
Team ~ Ezra Gallagher, Ben Hall, Evie
Kellett, Tess Lewis, William Quthwaite,
Harry Pickard, Archie Pierson, John
Smith, Oliver Smith and Sam Woodhead ~
who played in the Tag Rugby Tournament
at South Craven School yesterday against
other local primary schools and came a
fantastic 2" place. Mrs Fawcett and Mr
Craven were very proud of all the children
and were particularly impressed with the
way the team played and in addition the
children’'s behaviour on and off the pitch.

The results were:

Kildwick B v Lothersdale 1 - 5
Cononley v Lothersdale 5 - 6
Hothfield v Lothersdale 4 - 5

Semi-final:
Cowling v Lothersdale 1 - 3

Final:
Kildwick A v Lothersdale 4 - 3

Year 6 Revision

With Year 6 SATS taking place not long after we are back from the Easter holidays, each
Year 6 pupil has been given a pack of revision tasks to have a go at over the Easter break.
There is no expectation that children will complete all the tasks but it would be good if
they could dip in and out ~ having a go at tasks they feel they need more practice on.
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Year 6 Spelling Sessions
The current Spelling group will continue every Thursday morning as normal after the
Easter break with the sessions finishing week ending Friday 5 May 2017.

Year 2 & Year 6 Key Stage Tests ~ Information for Parents
A leaflet has been sent out via bookbags today to parents/carers of children in Year 2 and
Year 6 containing information about the national curriculum tests taking place in May.

Intra Class Sports Competitions

This week saw the first of our 'Intra Class' sports competitions with children in each class
competing in their house teams ~ Panthers, Lions, Tigers and Leopards. This new initiative
is to ensure that every child has the opportunity to compete in a sporting activity.

On Monday Class 2 kicked off with the Year 1/2
House Football Competition. Mr Craven took L TH = T
advantage of the sunny weather and took the [ER- N PN A5 ) S
children over to the MUGA for the tournament.

The competition was fierce with all children

involved and lots of fun was had by all.

]

H1-

The Class 2 winning team was LIONS.

On Wednesday afternoon Class 4 held their first ever Year
5/6 House Netball Tournament. The children have been
working hard throughout the term on their ball game skills and
the improvement in their defending, footwork and passing was
really evident in the competitive game. A special mention to
Archie Pierson, Year 5, who showed fantastic team spirit
throughout the tournament by being not only a committed
player, but also an excellent supporter and spectator of all the
matches. The Class 4 winning team was LTONS.

Today all the children in Class 3 took part in the Year 3/4 House Swimming Gala. Children
in each of the swimming groups have made excellent progress this academic year and their
final swim session was a celebration of how well they've all done. Children competed for
their house teams and races were held in breaststroke, backstroke and front crawl for all
four swim groups. The gala concluded with a team relay event and Mrs Robinson was
thrilled with everyone's enthusiasm and cheering-on for their teams. There were some
very pleasing individual performances and the full list of results will be on the school
website within the next couple of days. The Class 3 winning team was PANTHERS.
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Colouring Competition

Isabelle Taylor and Amelia West in Year 5 have launched a colouring competition today to
raise a little amount of money for the World Wildlife Fund. Children who would like to
colour one of their pictures over the Easter holidays have brought them home today and
completed entries need to be returned to school by Thursday 27 April 2017 with a
donation of 20p. Winners will be announced in the Lothersdale Legend assembly on Friday
28 April.

PE Sessions ~ Summer Term

Please remember that full PE kit should be in school every day during the Summer Term.
Now that the majority of our PE sessions are spent outdoors, it would be beneficial if all
children (Class 1 to Class 4) have a pair of trainers for these sessions. Black pumps are
ideal for indoor use but not supportive enough for running and high impact PE sessions.

Our PE schedule is listed below, but there may also be other times when classes are taken
out for ad-hoc PE sessions:

Class 1 - Monday ~ Tennis (Skipton Tennis Centre), Thursday (Coach: Gerry)
Class 2 - Monday ~ Tennis (Skipton Tennis Centre), Friday ~ Swimming

Class 3 - Wednesday ~ Cricket (Chance2Shine), Thursday (Coach: Gerry)
Class 4 - Wednesday ~ Cricket (Chance2Shine), Friday (Coach: Gerry)

Student Placement ~ Frazer Adamson

This week it has been lovely to welcome Fraser Adamson, an ex-Lothersdale pupil, back to
our school on a work experience placement. Fraser has really enjoyed spending time in all
the classes this week and we hope that it has given him an insight into primary school
teaching ~ an area he is thinking about as a possible future career.

Sainsburys Active Vouchers ~ 25 January to 2 May 2017

Please remember to collect Sainsburys Active Vouchers for our school when you go
shopping. This year we are hoping to have enough vouchers to buy some new pans for our
cookery lessons and rugby balls and portable rugby posts. Vouchers should be placed in the
box in the main reception area and not via the class register/school office.

Extended Schools ~ Football ~ Friday 7 April 2017

Unfortunately, due to unforeseen circumstances, Gerry was unable to take the football
session after school today. He will endeavour to arrange an extra lunchtime session next
half-term for all those affected and we will inform you of the rescheduled date in due
course. We apologise for any inconvenience this may have caused.

Extended Schools Activities ~ Summer Term

Thank you to our parents/carers for encouraging your children to take part in at least one
'sporty’ after school activity. Yet again we have had a fantastic response to our extended
school activities. 100 pupils out of 107 are taking part in at least one of our clubs, with 92
pupils taking part in an active club. Individual pupil activity lists have been sent out via
bookbags today confirming your child's activities after the Easter break.
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May we remind parents/carers that, when signing up for these sessions, children are
expected to take part in each weekly session. If your child does not turn up to a session
every week, he/she may be preventing another child from taking part.

Extended Schools Activities ~ Dropping off and picking up ~ Safeguarding

Now that the weather is lighter and brighter, and to help staff with safeguarding
arrangements before and after extended school activities, please note the following
changes when dropping of f at, and picking up children from, morning and afternoon clubs.
Morning activities: please note parents/carers should bring children into school a few
minutes prior to the morning extended school activities and that, if you arrive any earlier,
you should wait in the playground and not in the main reception area.

Afternoon activities: At the end of the extended school activity sessions, children will be
brought out to the playground by the member of staff/provider as per the usual 3.15pm
pick up routine. Please avoid using the main reception area at this time.

Thank you for your support.

Sporting Achievements

We are very grateful to those parents who have emailed in the achievements below
and are delighted to be able to celebrate our pupils’ sporting achievements out of
: school with our school community.

e L Ty

‘ A Bethan Kernot
}lﬁﬁh Congratulations to Bethan Kernot, who has achieved her Level 2 NICAS

? ﬁ\ (‘ climbing award.

Well done Bethan! We are all very proud of you.

School Office and Updates

Class 2 ~ Weekly Swimming Lessons ~ Summer Term

Swimming Payments

Class 2 swimming lessons are now available on Parentpay. Please note that voluntary
contributions can be paid via ParentPay either on a weekly / half-termly or termly basis as
set out in the letter to parents/carers dated 17 March 2017.

We would be grateful, however, if the full contribution of £48.40 could be paid by the
deadline of Monday 5 June 2017 in order to ensure we meet our providers’ costs. No child
will be excluded if his or her parents/carers do not contribute, but if insufficient
voluntary contributions are received then regrettably, this activity will not go ahead.
Please note that the school has currently received 50% of contributions towards this
activity and requires 857% to make it viable.

Lothersdale Primary School ® Friday Newsletter e Page 9 of 17



School Meals - Summer Term

Please find attached the menu for the summer term for your information. The cost of
school meals from Tuesday 25 April 2017 will remain at £2.10 per meal for all children in
Years 3 to 6. Please note that school meals must be paid for in advance and we would also
ask parents/carers to refer to the school's School Meals' Arrears Procedure (available to
view on the school website) to ensure that you are familiar with the school's course of
action should you find yourselves falling behind with payments.

For parents who wish to pay weekly the cost is £10.50 per week payable via ParentPay in
advance.

For parents who wish to pay up to the end of the summer term (Friday 21 July 2017) the
cost will be £121.80 payable via ParentPay.

For parents who wish to pay up to the end of half-term (Friday 26 May 2017) the cost will
be £48.30 payable via ParentPay.

Friday Lunches

If your child is currently on pack ups and booked in for Friday Lunches, the cost for the
summer term (to Friday 21 July 2017) will be £25.20 payable via ParentPay. If your child
would like a Friday Lunch, please let Mrs Ellison know in the school office.

Please remember to adjust your payments to take into account outstanding payments
and school trips eftc.

School Deadlines

May we remind parents/carers of the importance of returning reply slips and/or making
payments by the requested deadlines. Despite text reminders, returned paperwork is still
not making it back into the school office and it is becoming increasing difficult for the
administrator to maintain deadlines set by other providers. We would be grateful if you
could support the school in this matter. Many thanks.

School Contact Information

Please remember that if you wish to contact a member of staff or have a general query,
you can email us via lothersdale@ycatschools.co.uk and your message will be passed on to
the appropriate member of staff or dealt with accordingly. You can also use the contact
form available on the school website.

Pupil Medical Information
It is important that school is kept updated regarding any changes to your child's health.

Please inform the school office as soon as possible if your child's medical details change to
enable us to keep our records up-to-date.

Please ensure school is informed if your child has a head bump out of school. This
information is vital if your child suffers a secondary head bump in school, as it enables the

school to take extra precautions and allow for closer monitoring in this situation.
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Friday News Online

Please remember that if you do not receive a hard copy of the Friday News, or mislay the
copy sent home every Friday, the newsletters can also be found on the school website for
your information.,

School Website

Remember to look on our School Website for further information on what is
happening around school!

New Postings on our Website this week:

e Friday News

e Summer Term Menu

e Children ~ Classes ~ Class 2 ~ Latest News ~ KS1 2017 SATs Information Video from
the DfE

e Children ~ Classes ~ Class 4 ~ Latest News ~ KS2 2017 SATs Information Video from
the DfE

e Children ~ Classes ~ Class 4 ~ Latest Pictures for Class 4 (Crucial Crew)

e Children ~ Classes ~ Class 3 ~ Latest News ~ Spelling Bee

Lothersdale School Association

Bradford Magic Circle Family Fun Event ~ Saturday 1 April 2017

Thank you to everyone who supported the LSA at the Bradford Magic Circle event in
school on Saturday and, in particular, the members of the LSA who gave up their time to
organise and run this event. Final figures have yet to be established and we will let you
know how much was raised after the Easter holiday.

LSA '‘Name the Rabbit' Competition
Thank you to everyone who supported the LSA 'Name the Rabbit'
competition, which raised £38.50 towards LSA funds.

The rabbit's name is ‘Clover’.

Congratulations to ALICE WEEKES, the winner of the competition,
who gets to take her home.

Next LSA Meeting ~ Tuesday 25 April 2017

The next LSA meeting will take place in school on Tuesday 25 April 2017 at 7.30pm.
Everyone is very welcome to come along to this informal evening, which is the perfect
opportunity for parents/carers to get to know one another socially and to contribute any
ideas towards school events.

LSA Bag2School Collection ~ Friday 12 May 2017
Please note that the next Bag2School collection takes place on Friday 12 May 2017 and
bags have been issued to each child via bookbags today. Please see the letter attached to

this newsletter for further details and also note the following:
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We accept the following ‘good quality’ items for RE-USE: | We DO NOT accept:

v Men's, Ladies and Children'’s clothing X Duvets and blankets

v Paired shoes (tied together or elastic band around) X Pillows and cushions

v Handbags X Carpets, rugs and mats

v Hats (including bath, shower and
v Bags toilet mats)

v Scarves and ties X Soiled, painted, ripped or
v Jewellery wet clothing

v Lingerie X School uniforms with and
v Socks without logo

v Belts X Corporate clothing and

v Soft toys workwear

v Household linen X Textile off cuts, yarns or
v Curtains threaded material

v Towels

v Bedding (bed sheets, pillow cases and duvet covers)

Filled bags should be left in the parent shelter on Friday 12 May 2017 ready for a 9.30am
collection.

LSA Town Hall Fayre ~ Saturday 1 July 2017

Jam Jars ~ although the Town Hall Fayre is still several months away, we would be
grateful if parents/carers could start to collect jam jars for our Jam Jar Tombola.
Please ensure that jars containing curry and/or other strong flavoured food are not
brought in as the flavours transfer onto items placed in the jar. Jars can be passed to
Mrs Kernot or Mrs Barrows.

Community Noticeboard

We are delighted to be able to promote community events in our Friday News
that may be of interest to our families and friends. If you would like us to
promote a local event please pass the details to the school office by Wednesday
to be included in the Friday News of that week

o

Craven Swimming Pool ~ Easter Activities
Please find attached flyer regarding Easter activities taking place at Craven Pool.

MESSY CHURCH ~ Good Friday ~ 14 April 2017

Come along to Christ Church Lothersdale’s ‘Messy’ Church on Good
Friday, 14 April 2017 from 10am to 12 noon in church. Parents and
their children welcome. There will be lots of different craft activities
for children along with hot cross buns and tea and coffee. A great way o
to learn a little more about the meaning of Easter.
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Christ Church Lothersdale Café Church ~ 16 April 2017
SSS Christ Church Lothersdale welcomes you to their Café Church Service on
Sunday 16 April 2017 (Easter Sunday) at Christ Church, Lothersdale.
Breakfast (bacon butties, croissants, cereal, juice, tea, coffee) is served at
9.00am followed by church worship with informal communion at 9.30am.
Everyone is very welcome to come along and take part in this relaxed atmosphere.

EI’JZ;' Keighley Women’s Refuge (Bradford Women’s Aid)
S Please remember we are have linked up with Christchurch Lothersdale to
support Keighley Women's Refuge and a box is available in the main reception
area for any donations you may wish to bring in towards this charity ~ this collection will
be ongoing until further notice. Please feel free to place items in the box in the main
reception area when you can. The Women's Refuge provide home starter packs when the
families are rehoused, which comprise the following (new) items:

Toiletries, cleaning products, cleaning equipment, kitchen equipment (eg pans, plates,
mugs), food items (long life food items are ideal, eg tins and packets of food).

If you are able to donate any of the above, they will be gratefully received. Many thanks.

Please note there may be circumstances in which these dates are subject to change:

School Events:

Mon 24 Apr 2017 - School closed for Staff Training

Tue 25 Apr 2017 - School re-opens for the summer term

Tue 25 Apr 2017 - LSA Meeting in school at 7.30pm

Fri 28 Apr 2017 - Class 2 swimming lessons start

Mon 1 May 2017 - School closed for May Day Bank Holiday

Thu 4 May 2017 - Come Dine With Me ~ Year 2

w/c 8 May 2017 - KS2 SATS Week

Fri 12 May 2017 - LSA Bag25chool Collection

Fri 12 May 2017 - NO Extended Schools Football or Rugby Tots
Fri 12 May 2017 - LSA Cinema Night

Mon 22 May 2017
Sun 11 Jun 2017

Year 4 Eshton Grange Parent Information Evening ~ 6.30pm
LSA Table Top Sale at Lothersdale Village Hall

Community Events:
Mon 10 Apr 2017

Lent Lunch in Lothersdale Village Hall from 12 noon to 1pm. £3
for bread, cheese and soup - 50p for tea/coffee.
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NORTH YORKSHIRE COUNTY CATERERS ~ MENU ~ SUMMER TERM 2017

WEEK ONE
w/c 24 April 2017
w/c 15 May 2017
w/c 12 June 2017
w/c 3 July 2017
w/c 24 July 2017

WEEK TWO

w/c 1 May 2017

w/c 22 May 2017
w/c 19 June 2017
w/c 10 July 2017

WEEK THREE
w/c 8 May 2017
w/c 5 June 2017
w/c 26 June 2017
w/c 17 July 2017

Bacon & Pea Pasta

Cheese & Tomato Pizza

Sausages, Chips & Beans

or
Fresh Fruit

M Broccoli & Carrots Peas & Sweetcorn Broccoli
o Tomato Bread Potato Wedges Poppy Seed Bread
N % % Je i e e v e e KR KAk
D Iced Banana Cake Pears & Ice Cream Chewy Oat & Seed Bar and Cheese
A or or or
Y Fresh Fruit Fresh Fruit Fresh Fruit
Minced Beef Tortilla Wrap Organic Beefburger in a Seeded Beef Lasagne
il Mixed Salad Bun Mixed Salad
V] Sauté Potatoes Vegetable Sticks Sunflower Seed Salad
E RN New Potatoes Garlic Bread
S Chocolate Cornflake Pudding RN ity
D or Summer Fruit Cheesecake Arctic Roll & Peaches
A Fresh Fruit or or
Y, Fresh Fruit Fresh Fruit
w Roast Pork Loin, Apple Sauce & Gravy Battered Fish Portion Roast Chicken, Stuffing & Gravy
= Carrots & Summer Cabbage Peas & Carrots Medley of Vegetables
D New Potatoes Chips Roast Potatoes
N Sliced Wholemeal Bread Wholemeal Bread Pitta Bread
E e v e ek *hkAxk*k o e e e ok
S Summer Fruit Crumble & Custard Berry Muffin & Glass of Milk Jam Sponge & Custard
D or or or
A Fresh Fruit Fresh Fruit Fresh Fruit
Y
il Sweet & Sour Chicken with Rice Pasta Bolognaise Meatballs in Creamy Tomato
H Cauliflower & Green Beans Green Beans Sauce with Red Rice
v Crusty White Bread Sweetcorn Sweetcorn & Courgette and
R Khnkx Herbie Bread Carrot Ribbon Salad
S Orange Brownie & Ice Cream WERES Corn Cheese Bread
D or Homemade Digestive Biscuit, AR
A Fresh Fruit Cheese & Grapes Forest Fruit Flapjack
Y or or
Fresh Fruit Fresh Fruit
Breaded Salmon Fillet Chicken Korma Fish Fingers
P with Tomato Sauce Broccoli & Cauliflower Vegetable Sticks & Peas
R Carrot Sticks Savoury Brown Rice Diced Potatoes
T Peas Naan Bread Apricot & Seed Bread
D Chipped Potatoes KRR RIS,
A Sunflower Seed Bread Lemon Drizzle Cake & Custard Fruit Fool & Shortbread Finger
Yy Yok o Kok or or
Fresh Fruit Salad & Yoghurt Fresh Fruit Fresh Fruit




There’s plenty for the
kids to do this Easter

Try out our new inflatable
“Spike Island” on a Tuesday
or Thursday afternoon
Inflatable Session

Tues & Thurs 1-2pm or 2-3pm Enjoy a family swim between
9 and 12 noon for £10

Advanced booking required

Casual Swim Save 10% when you visit our
See website for session times new Café, Revive. Come and
try out our new menu

The family swim promotion is available from Monday 10th April to Friday 21st
April between 9am and 12 noon. Offer excludes inflatable sessions.

Save 10% on our café between 10th April and 10th May.

Craven Leisure, Gargrave Road,
Skipton, BD23 1UD

www.cravendc.gov.uk
/cravenswimmingpoolandfitnesscentre
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Ofsted

Outstanding
School

Lothersdale Primary School

ensuring all pupils

achieve thelr
full potential
—_~ ¢ —~
Lothersdale Primary School
EB, . e

LOTHERSDALE BD20 8HB YCAT

Primary Schoel  RBUGWV OFIBD = vorkshire Collaborative



